

### **MEMORANDUM**

To: Planning Commission

From: India Adams-Jacobs, MPA, ICMA-CM, Town Manager/Zoning Administrator

Date: June 6, 2025

Subject: Discussion of Food Trucks in Town - Referral from Town Manager

## **Background**

At the June 5th Town Council meeting, the Town Manager formally referred the issue of food trucks operating within town limits to the Planning Commission for review and discussion. This referral follows an increase in interest from both local entrepreneurs and residents regarding the potential for food trucks to operate in our community.

# **Purpose**

The purpose of this memo is to initiate a structured discussion within the Planning Commission regarding the regulation, location, and operational guidelines for food trucks in town. The Commission is requested to consider the following:

## • Zoning and Permitted Locations:

Identify areas where food trucks may be permitted to operate (e.g., public parks, downtown areas, private lots, special events).

# • Operational Guidelines:

Consider hours of operation, noise limitations, waste management, and health and safety requirements.

#### • Permitting and Licensing:

Discuss the process for obtaining permits, fees, and renewal procedures.

### • Impact on Local Businesses:

Evaluate potential effects on existing brick-and-mortar restaurants and other local businesses.

## • Community Input:

Recommend strategies for gathering feedback from residents, business owners, and other stakeholders.

#### **Next Steps**



### 1. Schedule a Discussion:

Place the topic of food trucks on the agenda for the next Planning Commission meeting.

# 2. Research and Benchmarking:

Staff will compile information on food truck regulations from comparable towns and provide a summary for the Commission.

# 3. Public Engagement:

Consider holding a public forum or survey to gather input.

# 4. Draft Recommendations:

Begin outlining possible recommendations or amendments to local ordinances regarding food trucks.

# **Action Requested**

The Planning Commission has been asked to review the above considerations and prepare for an initial discussion at an upcoming meeting in August or September.